
 

 

 
14th June 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Sandringham Primary School continues to be a ‘Good’ school. 
 
As you are aware Sandringham Primary was inspected by Ofsted at the beginning of May and the 
final report has been released stating that Sandringham Primary School continues to be a good 
school. 
 
We are delighted with this outcome, and especially pleased that the strengths of the leadership 
team were recognised at all levels along with the impact of the reading curriculum as a key area of 
strength.  
 
The report stated: “This is a school that is ‘reaching for stars”. They stated that “Leaders are raising 
the ambition and expectations for all pupils across school” and that “these high expectations are 
beginning to be realised in pupils’ achievements.  Pupils are excited about their learning and their 
futures.  As one pupil said, ‘You can do whatever you want in life”.  
 
Inspectors also recognised the work of the leadership team acknowledging recent school 
improvements “Leaders have made recent changes to the curriculum. These changes are having a 
positive impact to pupils’ learning”. The report went on to recognise that “Leaders at all levels have 
a clear and accurate picture of the school” and that “Leaders in school are taking actions to continue 
to move the school forward”. 
 
They also stated that “Pupils feel safe both physically and emotionally. They feel cared for”. 
 
The full report will be available on the school and Ofsted websites for your information. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all members of the Sandringham community for 
their dedication, commitment and continued support to the school, we will continue to provide 
an exciting and inspiring environment in which our children can develop and learn. 
   
Yours sincerely 

 
Beryce Nixon 
CEO and National Leader of Education 

 
 
 
 
 
 


